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BOARD ACTION EXHIBIT NUMBER 2013-12 
FINAL BOARD ACTION: June 12, 2013
Pierce College District Number Eleven 
RETIREMENT OF SHARON RUSSELL
English Professor
WHEREAS, Sharon Russell has submitted written notification, dated November 16, 2012 of her intent to retire from her tenured position as a full-time professor at Pierce College effective December 13, 2012 and,

WHEREAS, the College administration has acknowledged Ms. Russell’s intent to retire effective December 13, 2012;

NOW, THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of Community College District 11 publicly acknowledges their appreciation for Ms. Russell’s years of dedicated service to the College, and the English Department. Ms. Russell has served as a valued faculty member for 19 years. 
Ms. Russell is widely regarded, both by students and colleagues, for her quality English and humanities courses.  An active member in her department and division, she remains committed to staying current in her field.  She is known for providing challenging, college-level classes with consistent, clear standards that prepare students for college-level writing. She helps students meet critical thinking and effective communication standards they will need to be successful in the future, both here at Pierce College and beyond. 
Ms. Russell is a graduate of our Master Teaching program. Based on her work in this program, she was asked to write a conference paper at the Pacific Ancient and Modern Language Association annual convention. This work was widely regarded as one of the finest papers produced that year. She was a founding member of the Editorial Board for SLAM, the student literary arts magazine of Pierce College. Not only did she determine content and edit this publication, she helped recruit students to serve on the Editorial Board. Ms. Russell went even further by making submissions to the SLAM mandatory in all of her creative writing classes, a practice adopted by other faculty. She has also supported the work of “Celebration of the Written Word”.
Ms. Russell is a valued member of the College community and the Board commends her undisputed commitment to the field of education, and extends their best wishes for an enjoyable retirement.
